Gevernor’s Office for Children
Pramoting the well-being of Maryland's children

State of Maryland Executive Department

Martin O’'Malley Anthony Brown Catherine Motz
Governor Lieutenant Governor Interim Executive Director

November 28, 2007

The Honorable Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr., President
State House, H-107
Annapolis, MD 21401 — 1991

The Honorable Michael Busch, House Speaker
State House, H-101
Annapolis, MD 21401 — 1991

Re:  At-Risk Youth Prevention and Diversion Programs
MSAR # 5886 SB882/ Ch. 445, Sec. 3, 2006

Dear Senator Miller and Delegate Busch:

The Governor’s Office for Children (GOC) is required by the uncodified language of
Senate Bill 882 (2006 Session) to report to the General Assembly by December 31% of
each year on the “implementation and effectiveness of at-risk youth prevention and
diversion programs” (SB 882 Ch. 445, Sec. 3, 2006). Additionally, per my predecessor’s
letter to the General Assembly dated January 8, 2007, the GOC pledged to submit a list of
the FY 2008 funded at-risk youth prevention and diversion programs approved by the
Children’s Cabinet. The purpose of this correspondence is to fulfill both of these
requirements.

The General Assembly has defined an “at-risk youth prevention and diversion program”
as “services provided to school-aged youth and their families to prevent or divert youth
from entering the juvenile justice system and to help make them ready for adulthood by
age 217 (Senate Bill 882 (2006), now codified in the Maryland Annotated Code, Human
Services Article, §8-601). The General Assembly has set forth a framework for the
development of such programs: Local Management Boards (LMBs) coordinate, monitor,
and support prevention and diversion programs, through specific requirements detailed in
Human Services Article, §8-603. The statute further requires that LMBs provide fiscal
and program reports to GOC about these programs and that the LMBs apply to GOC for
funding for such programs (Human Services Article, §8-603, 604).

The GOC has worked with the LMBs to comply with the above requirements and to
support at-risk youth prevention and diversion programs. Throughout FY 2007, the GOC



Re: MSAR # 5886 SB882/ Ch. 445, Sec. 3, 2006
November 5, 2007
Page 2 of 3

worked with and provided technical assistance for LMBs as they convened planning
groups focused on the needs of at-risk youth in their communities.

Specifically, the GOC and the LMBs did the following:

0O

The Positive Youth Outcomes Director of GOC met with all 24 LMBs to review
SB 882 and ensure a comprehensive prevention planning entity had been
identified. These planning groups included public and private agencies and
organizations, parents and youth.

LMBs received technical assistance from GOC on youth development strategies
designed to focus on problem reduction and full preparation for adult roles and
responsibilities by youth. An emphasis was placed on ensuring that programs
would be designed to:
= Protect youth from harm (and providing logical consequences for
youth when they harm society);
» Prevent a range of negative outcomes, from drug abuse to gang
involvement;
» Promote positive outcomes, such as academic success; and
* Ensuring that youth are both fully prepared and fully participating
in their community in positive ways.

LMBs worked to assess the adequacy, availability, and accessibility of current
community-based services that:

= Prevent and divert entry and reentry into the juvenile system;

= Provide alternatives to incarceration and institutionalization;

=  Prevent and divert criminal behavior; and

= Increase personal responsibility and self-sufficiency

Throughout this assessment and planning process, LMBs used the Results-Based
Accountability framework in order to respond to The Invitation to Negotiate a
Community Partnership Agreement (ITNCPA).

The ITNCPA was issued by GOC on behalf of the Children’s Cabinet to the
LMBs on February 2, 2007. All 24 LMBs were required to participate in the
ITNCPA process in order to receive FY08 funding. The ITNCPA provided an
opportunity for local jurisdictions, through their LMB, to re-negotiate their
existing Community Partnership Agreements (CPAs). The new CPAs were
developed using the Results-Based Accountability framework and met the
planning requirements for SB 882.

The LMBs submitted concept papers on March 30, 2007, and LMB board
members participated in a negotiation process with an interagency State team to
determine final strategies and funding priorities. At the conclusion of all
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negotiations, the entire State team met to make funding recommendations to the
Children’s Cabinet.

o Funding recommendations were approved by the Children’s Cabinet in June
2007. The required at- risk youth prevention and diversion programs were funded
effective July 1, 2007 in the total amount of $14,387,672.

These programs began July 1, 2007, and will end date on June 30, 2008. The LMBs have
worked with GOC to create performance measures which will be used by GOC and the
LMBs to monitor program effectiveness throughout FY 2008. Performance measurement
will be completed by September, 2008 and the first report on program outcomes will be
submitted by December 31, 2008.

Please see attached for a list of the F'Y 2008 funded at- risk youth prevention and
diversion programs approved by the Children’s Cabinet.

Sincerely,
vy y 4. 74/.1 ///
U e [ iy
Catherine J. Motz,
Interim Executive Director

C: David Treasure, DBM
Clarke Williams, DBM
Steve McCulloch, DLS
Sarah Albert, DLS (five copies)
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